

Welcome Spring!

Spring is in the air, and plans are taking shape at Word in Life Ministries. We are going to Excelling in the Gifts Conference in Tulsa, OK at the end of this month. We continue to educate ourselves more on the Gifts of the Spirit and how the Holy Spirit moves and leads us in our lives. We will be pulling out March 26 and back home on the



30th or 31st. This Conference has only four session where the others had six. Depending on if we plan on visiting friends and other churches, we could be home on the 30th. This is a great time of uplifting to bring forth the Word in more clarity as we travel throughout the year.



Other plans are still in prayer as far as travels to other Missions. We will keep you abreast of those plans in the next Newsletter.

LaVern and I are planning on taking a trip to Pequot Lakes, Minnesota to be with my brother and his wife in June to enjoy a much needed vacation. His wife, Laurie, has a family cabin that is just like a very nice home. It will be fun to get together with them again and reminisce old times and create new ones.



Picture of my family at the Lake Home: Back row left to right is Laurie, Larry (my brother), and me. Front row left to right is LaVern, Bonnie (My sister) & Allan.

I, Sandy, have started this year a zoom class with 5 other women. We call ourselves the "Golden Glory Girls." We are doing a study on Mercy Over Judgment. It has been very rewarding, and we are all getting closer to God through this study. It took me out of my comfort zone to start this zoom class, but with a lot of help from Rebekah, my website manager, it has paid off. I am so glad she is so patient with me, and with all of us women.



I am also doing some mentoring a couple days a week, and find it very enjoyable to see them grow in the Lord.

We, of course, still go to the Mission in Cresco, Iowa once a month. April 2 will be their banquet. It will be exciting to see the graduates get their certificates of accomplishments.

Picture of last years banquet. Left to right is Julie (Assistant Executive Director), LaVern, Me, and Steve (Executive Director).

I would like to end this with a verse of scripture that I read today that encouraged me since I am trying to make plans it is from Deuteronomy 7:9 (NIV) "Know therefore that the Lord your God is God; He is the faithful God, keeping his covenant of love to a

Phone: 507-281-4035

thousand generations of those who love Him and keep His commandments."

Thanks for all you do to keep this ministry on the road sharing the Holy Spirit and His Gifts.

With Love & Appreciation,

LaVern & Sandra Burdick

Prayer Requests:

- Travel Plans
- Increase connections
- Safety when traveling
- Mission's mortgages paid off